CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING
10/14/2008

Acting Secretary: Vicar David R. Solum

Meeting was called to order at 7:40 when a quorum was achieved.  Present at the meeting were Pastor Crown, Vicar Solum, Gary Schwede, Burt Endsley, Sue Schwede, Steve Cwirla, Eric Krugler, Michelle Price, and Cameron MacKenzie.
Deacon Monty Tuupo presented a request to use the Trinity campus for Bread of Life Christian Church.  The pastor of Bread of Life is Patrick Keke.  They would use our facilities only when they were not otherwise in use, and mostly on Saturdays and Sundays.  The council agreed to discuss the matter further.

Pastor and Vicar read Psalm 105, upon which Pastor led a devotional discussion.

Minutes of the last meeting were not available.  It was agreed that the Board of Stewardship and Pastor would ask prospective Secretary Carol Stine for a decision.

I. Pastor Crown
Pastor Crown presented calendar items.  He is meeting with the vicar on Tuesdays for readings and study on the confessions.  He began his catechesis with a new curriculum that he developed.  He will begin his New Life class on 10/15 and is continuing his Sunday morning on Leviticus and Wednesday morning class on the Church Councils.  Bethany Lutheran Church has extended Trinity an invitation to participate in their youth dance (date?).  Pastor Crown will be installed as a Zone Counselor for the LWML Saturday, 10/18, but will be unable to attend.  The Cummings family presented papers on the Lord’s Supper and Obadiah at an event in the parish hall.  Pastor and vicar attended the Lake Tahoe retreat last week and listened to lectures on worship.  
II. President: Gary Schwede
The District Convention is coming up, and they ask for nominations for circuit counselor, district president, and a lay delegate from the congregation.  Pastor indicated that President Newton has broad support, and recommended that we not nominate someone else.  Burt is still waiting for indemnification language from the Palo Alto Unified School District in order to use our campus as an emergency evacuation site for Palo Alto schools.  Thrivent board members are needed for the North Santa Clara chapter.  The Concordia Historical Institute is asking for donations.  We are all set to use our campus for the November 4th general election.  Gary suggested we consider our options in support for PAMs and Hispanic Ministry.

III. Vicar: David Solum

The vicar has finished recruiting for the group.  New members Clare, Ellen, Mark, and Brittany have been participating in LSF.  He is continuing his Psalms class and had a successful barbeque.  He attended the LSF retreat at Bodega Bay.  Topics included the Lord’s Supper, Baptism, and Confession and Absolution.  Nine students attended and five leaders.  He has begun this week to visit with students individually and will be attending the Craig Parton lecture in Cupertino this Saturday.  He submitted the Christmas pageant and met with Sally to discuss music.  He is continuing to substitute for Sunday school classes.

IV. Board of Missions & Evangelism: Eric Krugler

Will be meeting about PAMS this Sunday and preparing for Hotel to Zinc in January.  November 9th is a tentative date for the Equipping to Share.

V. Board of Christian Education: Michelle Price

The VBS budget has been under-spent, so they recommend shifting some money to the general fund.

VI. Board of Elders: Steve Cwirla

Thursday they will be meeting to go over the budget.

VII. Treasury: Burt Endsley

YTD Total revenues 2008: 161,952.07

YTD Total revenues 2007: 175,200

YTD Total Expenses 2008: 192,077.27

YTD Total Expenses 2007: 182,641.45

YTD Net Deficit 2008: 30,125.20

YTD Net Deficit 2007: 7,441

The council considered using the Barnabas fund for some items covered by the general fund and showed concern for the unbalanced donations between the Barnabas fund and general fund.
VIII. Board of Stewardship: Sue Schwede for Ilona Gurske

      They are visiting boards to create Standard Operating Procedures.  SOPs are still needed for Board of Christian Education, Board of Maintenance, and Altar Guild.  Proposed budgets have not been received from most boards.  A proposed budget was presented to the council.  Steve Cwirla suggested that budget lines for essentials be presented as distinct from non-essential church programs.

IX. Meeting closed at 10pm.

X. Vicar gave the closing prayer.
